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Rochester Day Makers Kiwanis Club            
Tues 9:00 A.M. at Rochester Elks Lodge 1091 Building, 

1652 US Hwy 52,  Rochester MN 55901 
See Day Makers on the web at: https://www.kiwanisrochester.org   

See MN-DAK District Site at: https://k13.site.kiwanis.org/  

Newsletter for September 2024 

 

 D A Y M A K E R S    

  K I W A N I S     
    

NEW  OFFICERS 

I N D U C T I O N S 
  

MEETING   09/24/2024 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

   

 

 

 
 

 

OFFICERS 
President                  Janet Cederholm  
Imm. Past Pres.        Linda Rouhoff  

Pres. Elect               Becky Hopson 

1st Vice Pres.              

Secretary/Treasurer  Jack Zierdt 

Chairs  &  Meeting Dates 
Operation/Fundraising       Jim Schwinghammer          1st Tuesday 8:35 am 

Program                              Jim Cook                            1st Tuesday 10:05 am 

Board Meeting                   Janet Cederholm                 2nd Tuesday  10:05 am 

Community Services         Rick Johnson                      3rd Tuesday  8:35 am               

Public Relations (PR)        Greg Hain                           3rd Tuesday  10:05 am 

Human and Spiritual         Ruth Vrieze                         3rd Tuesday  10:05 am 

Membership                       Linda Rouhoff                    3rd Thursday 9:00 am 

Youth Services                   Helen Kolb, Ken Reding    4th Tuesday 8:35 am 

Early Childhood                 Linda Rouhoff                    4th Tuesday 10:05 am 

 

 

 

 

 
    1st  Tuesday, 10am 

Historian:   Bruce Keller                          Pres.Advisor:          Kathy Davis  g 
Interclub:    Kathy Davis, Jack Zierdt      Web/Newsletter:    Dick Odell 

Asst Sec./Treas:  Jim Decker          

President’s Corner:  
 

Hello fellow Day Makers!   
 

September – my last month as your club’s President.  

The year has gone by fast.   
 

My goals for the year were to increase membership by 8 

people and have every member on at least one 

committee.   We were able to add 2 new members but 

will be losing a few members.  Many service clubs are 

struggling with membership.  Please continue to invite 

people to our meetings and/or service projects.   Service 

projects don’t happen without committee chairs and 

their members.  Thanks to everyone who helped this 

past year.   
 

Thanks for all your support with K dollars. For the third 

year in a row our club contributed the most at the 

district convention.   
 

I hope you’ve enjoyed the song lyrics I have been 

sharing at the end of our meetings. I started by sharing 

lyrics associated with children but transitioned to other 

topics as the year progressed.  I hope I've been able to 

expand some of the songs you might listen to.   
 

At the end of my term I now have a much better 

understanding of what a Kiwanian is.   
 

Thank you ! 

Janet 
 

 

 

 Janet Cederholm, President            

September Birthdays: 
  

 23 Ruth Vrieze  

 30 Richard Lundberg 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

Program Schedule: 

                      …Special Notice … 

Four meetings in Sept are at 9am at the Elk’s.  In-

Person/Zoom meetings weekly, see details on page 2.  

 

09/03 CANCELLED-Labor Day+1, No Meeting  
 

 09/10 Day Makers-Century Key Club, ?, Linda 

Rouhoff 
 

 09/17 Rochester Fire Dept, Holly Mulholland, 

Deputy Chief, Janet Cederholm 
 

 09/24 Day Makers Annual Meeting, All Members                                        
  

                      ***  ***  *** *** 
 

NOTIFICATION OF DUES INCREASE: 

For the Day Makers for the 2024–2025 Kiwanis Year 

beginning October 1, 2024. 
 

OCTOBER Regular Membership (30 members 

projected 2024-2025):  $55.00 per quarter which 

totals $220.00 per member per year 
 

Spouse Membership (5 members projected 2024-

2025):   $35.00 per quarter which totals $140.00 per 

member per year 
 

Life Membership (1 member eligible):                                                       

$45.00 per quarter which totals $180.00 per member 

per year  

 

 

MN-Dak Kiwanis District Leadership: 

 

Keep in touch and know who our new District / 

Division officers are or have been in the past. 

MN-Dak District Leadership Directories by year. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1vkkXO8EZsBNSVzJ

KA1XSYHjP5B8mxEZU/view?pli=1  

 

Dick Odell 

September Anniversaries: 
 

  05 Dick and Deedee Odell 

  09 Linda and Larry Rouhoff 

  13 Garry and Jean Anne Post 

 

DIRECTORS (3 yr  terms) 
Dave Bhaskaran      2024 

Garry Post      2024 
Bruce Keller       2025 

Larry Scilley      2025 

Jim Decker      2026 
 

https://www.kiwanisrochester.org/
https://k13.site.kiwanis.org/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1vkkXO8EZsBNSVzJKA1XSYHjP5B8mxEZU/view?pli=1
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1vkkXO8EZsBNSVzJKA1XSYHjP5B8mxEZU/view?pli=1
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Treasurer’s Summary:         August 30, 2024  
 

Administrative Account  $     5,718.58 

Service Account  $     6,528.24 

Charitable Account $   11,545.94 

  $   23,792.76 
 

Total Membership on October 1, 2023  40 

Total Membership end of August 2024 36 
 

“K” Dollars for August 2024 is:                      $ 84  

For the 2024-2025 Kiwanis Year  

 

KWIK Trip fund raiser for 2023-2024 Kiwanis Year. 

 

Budgeted for expenses in 2023-2024 is:   $ 10,000.00 

Actual expenses through August 2024:    $  9,675.00 

Budgeted for income in 2023-2024 is:      $ 10,400.00   

Actual income through August 2024:      $ 11,380.46 

Inventory of Cards on Hand Aug 27 is  : $  1,225.00 

 
Day Makers ZOOM Meetings:        September 

 

Time: Sept 03,2024 - No Meeting Scheduled 

 

Time: Sept 10, 2024 09:00 AM  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86468478038?pwd=1lQvSaL

WfBnk5DT5GGWk5Ibzsghtbq.1 

Meeting ID: 864 6847 8038 

Passcode: goblue 

 

Time: Sep 17, 2024 09:00 AM 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87070946225?pwd=VDVgFb

miiV5thFcyfT0OJ14WaemlFG.1 

Meeting ID: 870 7094 6225 

Passcode: goblue 

 

Time: Sep 24, 2024 09:00 AM,  New Club Officers 

Induction Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89425367304?pwd=nQtq3fjf

DO3PY5GX81Jbr9cnoVyjpq.1 

Meeting ID: 894 2536 7304 

Passcode: goblue 

 

 
                            Dave Bhaskaran 

 

 

Back-to-School Supplies: 
 

Loading up the backpacks and boxed supplies: 

 
 

Book bags, boxes were loaded with school supplies, 

some extra supplies and a check for $100. Which was 

given as gifts from our Day Makers club to Riverside 

school children. A very special thank you to Linda for 

making the packing of the book bags so easy by 

organizing the supplies!!! 

 

 
Audrey, Helen and Gary delivering school supplies 

and $100+ at Riverside Elementary School. 

 

                                  Helen Kolb 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86468478038?pwd=1lQvSaLWfBnk5DT5GGWk5Ibzsghtbq.1
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86468478038?pwd=1lQvSaLWfBnk5DT5GGWk5Ibzsghtbq.1
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87070946225?pwd=VDVgFbmiiV5thFcyfT0OJ14WaemlFG.1
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87070946225?pwd=VDVgFbmiiV5thFcyfT0OJ14WaemlFG.1
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89425367304?pwd=nQtq3fjfDO3PY5GX81Jbr9cnoVyjpq.1
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89425367304?pwd=nQtq3fjfDO3PY5GX81Jbr9cnoVyjpq.1
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  BOD Meeting:   

 

 NEW BUSINESS: 

The weekly meeting for September 3, 2024 (the day 

after Labor Day) will be cancelled.  This was done by 

Board Consensus! 

A motion was made by Helen Kolb and seconded by 

Ruth Vrieze to include a $100 check to each of the three 

schools with the backpacks and school supplies.  

Motion was Approved.   

 

Backpacks, School Supplies and a $100 check will be 

taken to Harriet Bishop by the 15th of August.  The 

other Backpacks, School Supplies and a $100 check 

will be delivered to Riverside Elementary and 

Pinewood Elementary following our meeting on August 

20th. 

 

The Projected Budget for the 2024-2025 Kiwanis Year 

was sent out in the board packet and reviewed at the 

meeting.  The budget for 2024-2025 Kiwanis Year will 

be approved at the September 10th board meeting. 

Jim Decker moved and Jack Zierdt second the motion 

to approve the dues increase for the 2024-2025 Kiwanis 

Year.  The motion to increase the dues by $10 per 

quarter was approved.  Jack will make a presentation 

to the club members explaining the dues increase at an 

upcoming meeting. 

 

Dave Bhaskaran and Jim Schwinghammer moved that 

we donate 6 - $500 scholarships to the Jeremiah 

Program this year.  The motion also included approval 

of our annual $250 donation for a welcome Basket.  

The Motion was Approved. 
 

The annual Rose Sale will be held starting on Tuesday 

August 20th with the delivery date of October 10th.  

Roses will sell, again this year, at $20 per dozen.  We 

have ordered 125 dozen for this year’s sale. 

 

The board members agreed by consensus that we would 

contribute funds to the Food for Kidz program again 

this year.  The funds will be donated to the program, for 

them to pack the food, if the Civic Center in 

Stewartville sells and the Kiwanis Club is not able to 

host it.  At the present time the Stewartville Kiwanis 

Club has a date of Saturday April 5, 2025 scheduled for 

the Food for Kidz packaging service project if they can 

use the Civic Center. 

                                         
Continued Page 4 →  
 

BOD MINUTES OF MEETING:    August 13, 2024 

 

The Board meeting was called to order at 10:08 AM by 

President Janet Cederholm. 
 

Board Members/Committee Chairs Present: Jack 

Zierdt, Jim Decker, Janet Cederholm, Bruce Keller, 

Rick Johnson, Dave Bhaskaran, Helen Kolb, Ruth 

Vrieze, Greg Hain, Jim Schwinghammer, and Garry 

Post,  

Board Members/Committee Chairs Absent  Jim 

Cook, Becky Hopson, Larry Scilley, and Linda Rouhoff 

Other Day Makers, Members Present, Sue Johnson 

and Judy Zierdt  
 

Approval of Agenda:  Dave Bhaskaran moved, and 

Ruth Vrieze seconded the motion to approve the agenda 

with the addition of 3rd Quarter Audit Report and the 

change from $15 per dozen to $20 per dozen for the 

Rose Sale. Agenda was approved. 
 

Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting:   

Helen Kolb made the motion to approve the minutes, of 

the meeting of July 9, 2024.  Jim Schwinghammer 

seconded the motion.  Minutes were Approved. 

It was moved by Dave Bhaskaran and seconded by Ruth 

Vrieze to approve the June 2024 monthly report to 

Kiwanis International.  Motion was approved. 

A motion was made by Jim Decker and seconded by 

Garry Post to approve the July, 2024 monthly report to 

Kiwanis International.  Motion was Approved. 
 

Treasurer’s Report as of July 31, 2024:  The report 

was sent out to all board members in the packets before 

the meeting.  Dave Bhaskaran moved to accept the 

report as presented and Helen Kolb seconded the 

motion. Motion was Approved. 
 

OLD BUSINESS: 

The Board and Committee structure for the 2024-2025 

Kiwanis Year sent out in the packet and was 

acknowledged as informational.  There was one 

correction from the distributed information.  Under 

Committees and Chairs it should read Becky Hopson as 

Board Meeting Chair. 

It was reported that the Scholarship payment for the 

Herb Erickson Scholarship for the 2024-2025 Kiwanis 

Year was sent to North Central University in 

Minneapolis in Cameron Stout’s name.   

Jim Decker reported that a satisfactory audit for the 

third quarter (April, May and June) of the 2023-2024 

Kiwanis Year had been completed by Dave Bhaskaran, 

Jim Decker and Jack Zierdt.                Next Column →  
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Roses Sale Fund Raiser:   Tell Neighbors and Friends 
 

Our annual Rose Sale fundraiser with sign-ups for 

purchasing and/or selling roses at $20 per dozen is now 

in progress.  We have a total of 125 dozen roses for our 

membership to sell or buy.  The rose delivery date will 

be October 10th!! 

Jack Zierdt 
 

 
Garry Post 

 

BOD MINUTES OF MEETING:        (Cont from p. 3) 
 

A projected roster of membership for the 2024-2025 

Kiwanis year was given to the board in their packet.  The 

projection shows that we will have 36 members on October 

1st for the 2024-2025 Kiwanis Year.  This compares to 40 

members last October 1st for this 2023-2024 Kiwanis Year. 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Rick Johnson mentioned that Christmas Anonymous is 

starting to plan for this year’s event on Saturday December 

14th! 
 

Linda Rouhoff was not present for a report for the Early 

Childhood Development Committee. 
 

Ruth Vrieze Human and Spiritual Aims Committee 

chairperson reported that she had sent out cards to Shar 

Hain, Bob Nowicki, Judy Zierdt and Rachel Mullenbach 

since our last meeting.   
 

Linda Rouhoff Membership Committee Chairperson was 

not present for a report. 
 

Jim Schwinghammer stated that the committee on 

Operations and Fund Raising will continue to promote the 

KWIK Trip Card Sales Program.  
 

Jim Cook was not present for a report from the Program 

Committee.  However, it was mentioned that we do have 

programs scheduled through the month of September. 
 

Greg Hain, Public Relations Committee Chair person 

reported that the new Day Makers Web Site is up and 

functional.  
 

Helen reported on behalf of the Youth Services Committee 

that the Advisors have had a picnic planning session with last 

year’s 4th graders to have a 5th grad K-kids group as well as 

a 4th grade group for this next school year. 
 

President Janet adjourned the meeting at 11:38 AM 

following a motion by Dave Bhaskaran  and second by Jim 

Schwinghammer 
 

Submitted by 

Jack Zierdt, Secretary/Treasurer  

 

 
 

Kwik Trip Gas & Gift Cards: 
 

Winter is just around the corner …. Keep that vehicle 

clean and well stocked with supplies. 

 

 
 

Club fund raiser via Kwik Trip card donations from 

their corporate community giving program.  Jim 

Decker has the gift cards. 
 

Dick Odell and Gary Post 


